
March 18, 2025 

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of Port District No. Two of 
Wahkiakum County, Washington, was held on the above date with Commissioner Austin 
Burkhalter presiding. Also in attendance were Commissioner Russ Reese, Manager Terina 
Davis, Attorney Timothy Hanigan, Secretary Nadia Goldinov, Director of 
Cowlitz/Wahkiakum Council of Governments Bill Fashing, Wahkiakum West 
Communications President Ken Johnson, and County resident Kay Walters. 

Commissioner Kylie Thacker and the general public attended by Zoom teleconference. 

The meeting commenced at 2:00 p.m. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Columbia Coast TV Show - Ken Johnson 

Wahkiakum West Communications President Ken Johnson presented a funding 
opportunity for Port District No. Two to help promote regional tourism, development, and 
travel by collaborating with Wahkiakum West Communications charmel Columbia Coast. 
Mr. Johnson commented that the idea is to present to the public what they can experience 
for themselves in the counties of Wahkiakum, Pacific, and Clatsop. Discussion ensued. 

Wahkiakum West Communications President Ken Johnson exited the meeting after his 
presentation. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Approve Minutes of February 18, 2025 Meeting 

Commissioner Reese moved to approve the regular meeting minutes from February 18, 
2025, as submitted and Commissioner Thacker seconded. The motion passed 3-0. 

Approve Vouchers dated through February 28, 2025 

Commissioner Thacker made a motion to approve voucher numbers 2025-023-2025-052 
through February 28, 2025, in the amount of $47,222.98 and Commissioner Reese 
seconded. The motion passed 3-0. 

MANAGER- COMMENTS & UPDATES

Wholesale lee Price 

Manager Davis suggested increasing the wholesale ice price from $1.50 to $2.00 per bag. 
Discussion ensued. 
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